
 
NEWSLETTER SPECIAL SUMMER EDITION 

 
 
Our next regular Newsletter will go out 
in early September.  There are two issues 
that are timely now but will be less so in 
September.  We bring you this Special 
Edition to address those issues. 
 
The Political Season 
 

� � Candidates Forum 
 
The primary elections for state 
and county office will be held on 
September 12, 2006.  The office 
of County Executive for Anne 
Arundel County is enormously 
important when it comes to 
enacting and enforcing 
environmental laws and 
regulations .  Because the 
incumbent is term-limited, she 
will not be a candidate in the 
primary or the general election. 
 
Four Republicans and two 
Democrats are contending for 
their parties’ nominations.  All 
have agreed to appear and 
answer questions at a 
Riverkeepers’ Candidates Forum 
on August 29, 2006, at Annapolis 
High School beginning at 7:00 
p.m.  We sponsor the forum with 
the South and Severn 

Riverkeepers, their respective 
watershed organizations, the 
Chesapeake Environmental 
Protection Association and the 
Maryland League of 
Conservation Voters.  The forum 
will be moderated by National 
Public Radio commentator Terry 
Smith. 
 
Please come if you can and pass 
the word to your friends and 
neighbors.  Whether you are 
present or not, if you have a 
question for the candidates, 
please send it to us by e-mail: 
bob@westrhoderiverkeeper.org.  
If you plan to be at the forum and 
would like to ask the question 
yourself, please indicate that in 
your e-mail and make sure your 
name is included if it is not 
recognizable from your e-mail 
address. We can’t promise you 
will be called on but we can 
promise you won’t be if you 
don’t send in a question. 
 
In preparation for the forum, the 
sponsors sent the candidates a 
survey containing eight 
questions.  To read the full 
replies from the candidates, 



please visit our website, 
www.westrhoderiverkeeper.org , 
and click on the News and Info 
section.   

 
� � Other Sources of Information 
 

Because we are a tax-exempt 
organization, we are not 
permitted to endorse candidates 
and we don’t.  The Maryland 
League of Conservation Voters 
has compiled a scorecard for 
members of the General 
Assembly and a report card on 
the Governor.  Later in the year, 
they will announce 
endorsements. 
 
Howard Ernst, author of 
Chesapeake Bay Blues, has 
started the Blue Crab Project. He 
seeks your nominations for 
candidates who meet the criteria 
described on the Blue Crab 
Project website. The website will 
also identify those who have 
been selected as Blue Crab 
Candidates. Sorry, the IRS says 
that we may not provide links to 
sites that endorse candidates. We 
trust you will be able to find 
them on your own.  The Anne 
Arundel Group of the Maryland 
Chapter 
of the Sierra Club also endorses 
candidates on its website. 

 
 
Safe Water? 
 
 One of our primary objectives is 
to build a strong community-supported 
organization.  One of the ways we do 
that is to look for ways to connect people 
with the water.  The last thing we want 

to do is scare people away from the 
water.  But when you swim, fish, go 
boating or engage in other water contact 
activities, you should appreciate the 
risks. 
 
 Following the huge rains in late 
June and a sewer spill into Bearneck 
Creek, a couple of people reported 
serious bacterial infections that they 
believe they contracted from water 
contact.  In each case they had a cut or 
puncture wound through which water-
born bacteria could have entered their 
bodies. 
 
 Major rainstorms result in runoff 
that can cause large increases in bacteria 
counts in the bodies of water that receive 
the runoff.  The AA County Department 
of Health website warns: 
 

“Swimming after heavy rainfall 
is discouraged for 48 hours  
or until the water clears.” 

 
 I didn’t find this advice as clear 
as I would have liked, so I spoke with a 
number of experts.  Based on those 
conversations, here are the rules that I 
will follow.  I will avoid water contact: 
 

1. if I have a cut, puncture or 
other wound through which 
bacteria could enter; 

 
2. for at least two days after a 

typical summer downpour 
and longer after bigger 
storms; and 

 
3. when the water temperature 

is in the mid 80’s and the 
water is murky, discolored or 
when noticeable amounts of 
algae are present. 



 
Because of our concern about 

bacteria levels, we started collecting and 
testing water samples at three sites in the 
West River and three sites in the Rhode 
River.  We conducted our first tests on 
July 26th. All of the tests showed 
bacteria at low, acceptable levels.  We 
will continue testing through August 23.  
The AA County Department of Health 
also tests for bacteria and reports results 
at: www.aahealth.org. 
 
 
Commercial Messages 
 
 

Getting back to the business of 
encouraging people to get out on the 
water, we are co-sponsoring with the 
Patuxent Riverkeeper kayak tours 
launching from the Smithsonian 
Environmental Research Center and 
featuring an emphasis on sustainable 
food.  The next tours will be on 
aSeptember 3rd and October 14th.  Visit 
www.paxriverkeeper.org for details or 
contact Amy at 410-507-6028, 
amy@westrhoderiverkeeper.org. 

 
 
 
 
Amy’s husband, Brice Colhoun, 

has donated a fantastic bench that we are 
offering by raffle. Tickets are $10 and 
the raffle will be held on October1. To 
buy tickets email Amy Colhoun at 
amy@westrhoderiverkeeper.org .   

 
  
 

 
 
 
Wood:  Reclaimed Douglas Fir & Pitch Pine 
Cushion: White Sensuede fabric 
Dimensions:  Width 2 Feet, Length 4 Feet 
 
See you on the water! 

 
 
 
 

 
  


